Sheridan College GilletteCollege™
UPDATED HEALTH GUIDELINES, FALL 2021

The Colleges of the Northern Wyoming Community College District have and will continue to
regularly review all safety guidelines and make appropriate changes based on the best interest of
students, employees, and visitors. Outlined below, please find guidelines that will be in place
beginning Aug. 23, 2021 (fall classes begin Aug. 30).

Please note that guidelines are subject to change, and the most recent updates can be found at
www.sheridan.edu/updates. All students, employees, and visitors to any NWCCD campus location
will be expected to follow all current NWCCD health-related guidelines.

GUIDELINES BEGINNING AUG. 23, 2021

1. In-person classes will resume at full-capacity.
2. On-campus housing will return to regular occupancy, which includes shared rooms.

3. Dining and common areas will have expanded sit-down options.

Health & Safety Protocols

4. Vaccination is strongly recommended, unless advised otherwise by a doctor.

a. Per Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) guidelines, quarantine

requirements will be less stringent for those individuals who are fully vaccinated.
5. Masks / face coverings are welcome, but optional.

a. There may be additional safety-related requirements in certain academic disciplines,
such as dental hygiene or nursing.

b. Consistent with federal guidelines and the District’s priority to protect health and
well-being and to avoid unnecessary educational disruptions for students, face
coverings will be required by staff and students during travel to and from college-
sponsored activities when utilizing public transportation.

6. Self-screening is required.

a. If a student, employee, or visitor has recently had direct contact with a person with a
pending or confirmed case of COVID-19, is feeling ill or experiencing any COVID-19
symptoms, they should stay home. Students should contact the Student Affairs Office
at (307) 675-0123 and employees should contact the Human Resources Office at (307)
675-0571 for guidance regarding their specific situation.

7. Internal and external events at all NWCCD locations will continue to require exception
requests approved by the President and filed through our Office of Risk Management.

8. Official college travel will continue to require proper exception request permission.
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